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Dear Martin,





RE: PA15/10644 – Heatherdown, Polvarth Road, St Mawes TR2 5AY





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that the proposal is not in conformity with The Plan as specified in the table below. 





Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Design/Character 


 �
GP2 (iii)�
We question whether the ratio of glazing to wall exceeds that recommended in policy 3.4.2 - Facades and Elevations - of the Carrick Design Guide adopted by The Roseland Plan.


The proposed development is not integrated with existing housing in the settlement in terms of building details, local features, materials, finishes and colour. Specifically the amount of glazing, the coloured horizontal weatherboarding, and the outside staircase.�
�
Design/Character 


�
CV1 (i)�
The proposed development is not well integrated with, nor contributes to, nor enhances, the character of the village as more specifically detailed in GP2 above.�
�
Design/Character 


�
CV3�
Due to the site’s close proximity to the Conservation Area the impact of the proposed development on that area should be considered.�
�
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THE ROSELAND PLAN
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Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Replacement Dwellings�
HO8 (i), (ii), (iv), (v) and (vi)�
(i) It has not been demonstrated that the current building is unstable or uneconomic to repair.


(ii) It would appear that the additional volume could exceed the Permitted Development Rights and so the proposal would not be in conformity with this condition. We would appreciate clarification on this from the Planning Officer.


(iv) It has not been demonstrated how the design of the new building grows out of the defining characteristics of the Roseland.


(v) The proposal does not respect the character of the area in terms of bulk, scale, height and materials.


(vi) Although the proposed new dwelling is only marginally higher than the current building the much extended roofline will accentuate the fact.�
�






The group would also draw attention to Action HO7 - Encouraging Full Time Principle Residence of Homes.





Please note: This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant.











Yours sincerely,








 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group





 








